, Geological Technics Inc.—

1172 Kansas Avenue
Modesto, CA 95351
209.522.4119
209.522.4227 (fax)
gti@gtienv.com

February 9, 2012

Project No.: 1262.2
Project Name:  Sullins (L St.)

Jerry Wickham

Hazardous Materials Specialist

Alameda County Environmental Health Services
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250

Alameda, CA 94502-6577

RE: Arrow Rentals Service
187 North L Street
Livermore, CA 94550

Dear Mr. Wickham:

The purpose of this correspondence is to respectfully inform you that due to budgetary constraints, the dual
phase extraction (DPE) remediation system at the above site has been shutdown. With the current status of
the USTCF and the limited budget, the funds are not available to continue operation and maintenance of
the system and it will have to be shut down until more funds are available.

The DPE system performed remediation for a total of 1,148 hours between November 15", 2011 and
February 1%, 2012, when the system was shut down to implement a cost savings pulse mode operation.
However, this past week we have been adding up operation and maintenance costs and realized the project
is too low on funds to continue operation.

The site has been experiencing a historically low groundwater elevation, approximately 18 feet below the
historical high groundwater elevation, allowing for extensive remediation of the vadose zone. PID data
from the system’s vapor stream have ranged from <1,000 to 6,800 ppm, with laboratory data ranging from
2,380 to 3,360 mg/m® of TPH-g. Laboratory data of the groundwater removed during remediation has
ranged from 2,400 to 6,400 pg/L of TPH-g.

GTI submitted a change order to the USTCF on November 14", 2011 requesting more funds to continue
operating the sites remediation system. Based on inquires to the Fund, the change order is currently in
review and it is unknown if and when it will be granted. GTI respectfully requests if you have any
influence with the USTCF, can you assist the Sullins in acquiring further funding to continue operating the
DPE system through the remainder of the fiscal year, when a new budget will be allocated.

Please contact me at (209) 522-4119 should you have any questions or need more information.

Thank you,
y L\.& S C‘—((\

Raynold Kablanow II, Ph.D.

GG Tony & Rita Sullins = _
Chris Davidson — City of Livermore i
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